
    November 2016 The   New   Wine 

 

 

Upcoming 

Services 

 

All Saints  

Sunday, 

November 6, 2016 

 

Veteran’s  

Sunday 

November 11, 

2016 

 

Commitment  

& Thanksgiving 

Sunday 

November 20, 

2016 

 

1st Sunday  

in Advent & 

Awarding        

College          

Scholarships 

November 27, 

2016 

 

 

 

Come join us in 

celebration God! 

 

Dear Families of Lemont United Methodist Church, 
  
We have been blessed with beautiful autumn weather and colorful nature.  We definitely saw 
the goodness of the Lord in our land.  Very soon we will be transitioning to the season of 
Thanksgiving.  We are always happy when Thanksgiving approaches because this festive   
occasion gives us the opportunity to appreciate and express our gratitude to God and to all 
those with whom we have worked together.   
  
Personally, I truly give thanks to God for my smooth transition to Lemont United Methodist 
Church and for the warmth of the congregation, welcoming my husband and I in their midst 
and taking care of us as their family.  Especially, I give thanks to God for my husband, who     
is much happier, healthier, and more active in the church life.  Also, I am grateful that my      
husband’s and my unexpected surgeries turned out great and we recovered very well.          
In the midst of all the hustles and bustles within the past few months, we were able to take     
a vacation to rest and renew with the support of Staff-Parish Relation Committee.  With the 
countless blessings we have had, I give thanks to God for the guidance and presence that 
God has shown us.  I also wholeheartedly thank you for your supports, prayers, and presence 
in many ways.  We have seen God and experienced God’s grace in and through you.       
Thank you~!!! 
  
1 Thessalonians 5:18 says, “Give thanks in all circumstances; for this is God’s will for you in 
Christ Jesus.”  God wants us to live with a heart that is filled with gratitude and hope that God 
always walks with us in the midst of storms. However, many times our minds are dominated   
by negative perspectives and filled with murmuring and complaining so that we miss counting 
the blessings that God has bestowed us and feel that we walk alone.  Yet, God reveals   
God’s very self to us in our daily struggles.  Therefore, let us trust in God and give thanks in 
all circumstances.  I pray that God continues to bless you and give you God’s heart to move      
forward with gratitude in your everyday life and particularly, as the community of faith, in     
making a difference in the lives of children, youth, and people of all ages in our church,       
community and the world through our missions and ministries. 
  
In expression of our gratitude and honoring God in everything we do, I invite you to ponder 
what each of us is giving in terms of time, talent, and money to share the goodness we’ve   
received from God. I encourage you to pray about your giving for next year and fill out the 
commitment card that you are going to receive in mail soon.  Then bring the card on         
Commitment Sunday, November 20, 2016 as we celebrate our Thanksgiving Sunday with 
songs and testimonies.  Remember, as we honor God through our generous giving, God 
promises us to fill our need with plenty and overflowing blessings. 
 

In November, we will remember All Saints who have gone before us on the 1st Sunday,       
November 6 and will honor and recognize the sacrifices of our Veterans on 2nd Sunday,      
November 11.  As we also enter into the Advent season, we will hang of the Greens and 
award College Scholarships on 4th Sunday on November 27.  I invite you to join our Advent  
Bible study on The Journey: Walking the Road to Bethlehem, starting on November 16.             
Come join us!  Hope that you all have a great Thanksgiving Day. 
   
Blessings, 
Pastor Hyo Sun Oh 



HAPPY BIRTHDAY                           HAPPY ANNIVERSARY  

            November 1–Tim Peraino          November 1-Donna & Lino Vasquez 

            November 2-Dan Harden          November 26-Marci & Richard Pierce 

  November 4-Arlene Knott                     November 27-Sue & Bob Gergescz 

  November 5–Sydney Nelson          November 26-Pastor Oh&Seung Woo Lee

  November 5-Pastor Oh                              

  November 8-Lino Vasquez                           

  November 9-Mark Olinger                                                          

  November 20-John Nelson          

  November 20-Debbie Hassert             

  November 22-Jana Stelter    

  November 22-Vickie Olinger   

  November 23-Olivia Nelson   

  November 25-Trace Lange   

  November 28-Dale Janssen   

  November 29-Kathy Cliff    

          

 
 

 

SCRIP FUNDRAISING 
Friendly Scrip Reminder.....                                    

Scrip can be bought as a gift card, or as your own card to 

be used as cash wherever your favorite place to shop may 

be. You buy a card for $25.00, $50.00 or $100.00 and 

YOU GET $25.00, $50.00 or $100.00 to use as cash. The 

church automatically gets a percentage. The list of all 

participating    merchants, restaurants, gas stations are 

in the back of the church. I now have Meijer, Olive Gar-

den/Red Lobster, Walgreens, Walmart/Sam’s Club, 

Panera, Jewel, Bass Pro Shop, Home Depot, Buffalo Wild 

Wings, Starbucks, Dunkin Donuts, Target, and Kohl's. 

PLEASE BE AWARE THAT IF YOU BUY A KOHL'S CARD 

YOU CAN USE IT TO PAY YOUR CHARGE! AND THE 

CHURCH GETS THE PROFIT! At this point no other card 

that I know of Yet      allows you to do that. Scrip is the                       

easiest Ongoing fundraiser to participate in. We all just 

have to get in the habit of buying those cards to keep on 

hand for things we purchase or place we go on a regular 

basis. As proceeds build up, they can be dispersed where 

our current need is. Our profits are $634.00! So basically all our profits will be kept until a need 

arises and the money will be there!  



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Sanctuary Volunteers Are Needed! 
 

      As you have seen, the video and audio are up and running.  What we need now are           
volunteers!  We do not want to have one person stuck in the booth every Sunday. Plus we need 
to spread the knowledge around so when someone goes on vacation, there will be someone to 
fill in. Our goal is to have 4-6 people who are comfortable flipping through the computer         
presentation slides and 4-6 people who are comfortable raising and lower the sound on a mic so 
we do not have feedback.  You do not have to worry.  We will walk you through the programs 
and train you so you feel comfortable with the devices!  We just need volunteers!  
           There is a sign-up sheet in the back of the sanctuary for both sound  volunteers.  We need 
people for both the 8:30 and 10:45 services.  The more we have the better.  That means that 
everyone will be able to sit with their family most Sundays.  So, please put your name on the sign 
up sheet or stop by the booth and let Jana Stelter or someone on the Worship committee 
know.  We will get you familiar with the program so you can get in the  rotation to volunteer for a 
service. 

OPEN PANTRY NEWS 

Volunteers are needed to help staff  the Open Pantry Hours on 

the first Saturday of  the month from 9:00 AM to 10:00 AM, this 

is light work and helpful to families that work during the day. 

The Open Pantry is in need of  spaghetti sauce, tomato soup, jelly 

peanut butter, peas, and diced tomatoes. 

SCRIP CARDS 
 

Holiday's are coming up fast! Please remember to plan early,  

and order your SCRIP card purchases for on time delivery. I  

am hoping to have my next order in by November 6th and again 

on December 11th so your cards will arrive in time for     

Thanksgiving and Christmas. 

 



       

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Liturgist       
Schedule 

 
 

November 6 
 8:30-Bill Stelter 

10:45-Joan               
Makinney 

 
November 13      

8:30– Jana Stelter 
10:45-Steve Walter 

 
November 20       

8:30– Sue Gergescz 
10:45– Cris Kerins 

 
 

November 27 
8:30-Mary Jane     

Nelson 
10:45- 

 FUN OPPORTUNITY 

Looking for a fun way to participate and serve our church? Then think about joining our 
Activities Committee.  We will be planning activities that include everyone for the year. 
Some suggestions have been a talent show, a ladies luncheon, a game night, a campfire 
and movies. If you are interested, please contact Peg Pecher: (847-204-1747) or the 

church.   Come help us make our church a joy filled church.                             

Only A Bowl 
By Richard H. Lee 

 

I saw a TV program about children in Africa being fed once a day 
a big bowl of cereal that kept them from dying of starvation. I don’t 
know where the sacks of food came from but a few local women 
cook it up every day to feed the precious little ones. It probably 
wasn’t as tasty as my oatmeal and raisins I like for breakfast but 
you could see from the looks on their faces they were grateful for 
it. 
 

Not having enough to eat is also a problem for people in Haiti 
where poverty and destruction is everywhere but no one seems to 
care. Maybe this would be a good project for Jimmy Carter and his 
Center who has great compassion for the poor and knows how to 
raise money and people to do the job. Maybe such a project to   
restore Haiti is too big for the US government that is now crippled 
by political division and hatred. I think the Republican party really 
needs an outstanding leader with integrity and compassion for all 
the poor and unemployed. 
 

Instead of building our military to exceed the power of Russia and 
China like Reagan did, we need to take care of basic human 
needs first. Maybe we should try eating only a bowl of cereal or 
soup a day and see how we feel. Would that be enough for us? 

                                           SUGGESTED NEW MINISTRY 
In a recent Upper Room devotional, the author talked about visiting a retirement   
center for fellowship and sharing with the residents.  After reading this article, I was 
so moved. Maybe we could form a group to have this kind of ministry!  In the Lemont 
area, there are many centers. Please call me if you are interested. My number is:       
815 838 6318.  Looking forward to hear from you.                                   Paulette Fries 

tel:815%20838%206318


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

November 2016 

 
Children’s Message  

Schedule 
 

Volunteer’s  
Needed 

 
Please contact the 
church office if you 

are interested. 

Greeters 
 
 

November 6 
8:30-Sue Hinks 

10:45-Stood Family 
 

November 13 
8:30-                          

10:45-Cliff Family 
  

November 20 
8:30-Ende Family 

10:45-Svoboda Family 
 
 

November 27 
8:30-Juanita Fick 

10:45-Janovyak Family 

 MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 

For More information please contact the church office at     

(630)257-5210 or ministry leaders. 

SMALL GROUPS                                                   

Bible Study:                      TBA 
Prayer Meeting:             TBA                              
ALPHA:  July 10th             John Nelson 630-254-0867                                                                   
Methodist Essential:        Bill Price 630-754-7667  
VBS:                                   Jodi Stood 630-243-9366 
The Last Supper:              Arlene Knott 630-2016057 
Adult Sunday School:       Richard Lee 630-257-7339 
Sr. High Youth:                Karin Peraino 630-846-1415 
Jr. High Youth:                 Jodi Stood 630-243-9366 
Breakfast Club:                 K. Peraino 630-846-1415     
Jr. High Sunday School:  K. Peraino 630-846-1415 
Children’s Sunday Sch:    K. Peraino 630-846-1415  
Prime Timers:                Joyce Koon 630-257-6275 

                      Joanne Goszczycki  630-257-6790  
Men’s Group:                    Tony Ferrazzi  815-886-4177 
Couples:                             Tim and Karin Peraino 630-846-1415                                

MINISTRIES   WITHIN   OUR    CHURCH                                    

Prayer Warrior:                  Pastor Oh 630-257-5210   
Care Bear:                          Alice Lange 815-838-5158                                                                                       
Coffee Social:                     Amy Cheehy 815-834-1097                                               
Script Fundraising:           Marge Fox 630-243-8166                                                                          
CAPS:                                 Cris Kerins  630-257-5660                                                                                              
Audio and Visual:              Jana Stelter  630-243-9122                                                                            
Handyman:                        Amy Cheehy 815-834-1097                                  
Landscape Team:              Bill Stelter 630-243-9122 
Hospitality Team:             Amy Cheehy 815-834-1097                                                                                   
Widows Group:                  Richard Lee  630-257-7339                                      
Usher Team:                      Mark Olinger 815-838-0660                                                               
Welcoming Team:             Sue Hinks 630-257-6743 
Worship Choir                    Sue Gergescz 815-483-7282 
Praise Band                        TBA 
Junior Choir                        Cris Kerins 630-257-5660 
Any Other Ministry You Would Like to Start 

OUT-REACH MINISTRIES                                               

Pantry Workday:               Debbie Chappell 815-836-0256                                                                                
Panera Bread:                   Debbie Chappell 815-836-0256                  
 Daybreak Shelter:            Vickie Olinger 815-838-0660       
Worthy Treasures:           Paulette Fries 815-838-6318 
ESL:                                   Kay Norfleet 630-257-6699 
Red Bird:                           Steve Walter 630-783-1621  
**Any Other Ministry You Would Like To Start 



Stewardship Minute 

Marty Knott 

Chairperson, Stewardship and Finance Committee 

 

This is the next in a series of articles about stewardship. In these articles I will try to inform 

you about the many ways you can contribute to your church’s programs. 

“The 2017 Church Budget” 
 At the Administrative Council meeting on October 26th the church budget for 2017 was 

edited and approved. A copy of this budget can be found on a table at the rear of the church 

sanctuary, so feel free to look it over and see what we are planning for next year. 
 A few highlights might interest you. The General Fund, which pays salaries, utilities, 

and our principle outreach will increase by only 4%. The maintenance Fund, which provides 

repairs and improvements for the church and parsonage, insurance, cleaning, and supplies will 

decrease by 44% due to the heavy spending in 2016. Current bills and future improvement 

work will be covered the Capital Repair Fund which was built up by member loans. These 

loans will be repaid over the next few years. 

 A very important aspect of our spending and next year’s budget is our Christian         

outreach. The major portion of this aspect is our monthly apportionment payment to the United 

Methodist Conference. This helps to operate the larger aspects of the United Methodist 

Church, including many local, national, and world-wide outreach programs. The total outreach 

portion of our 2017 budget will amount to 15% of our total budget! It is our opinion that our 

church’s many outreach programs and mission-related spending is the reason the conference 

has lowered slightly our apportionment payments for 2017. 

 Of course the budget does not include the many other Christian outreach programs of 

our church. One example is the major Open Pantry program through which our church helps to 

feed the many jobless and hungry families of our region. Another example is the meals we   

provide each month at the Daybreak Homeless Shelter in Joliet. Keep in mind that both of 

these programs require the time and effort of many church members to enable them to work 

 Our church also provides a base of operation for scouting programs and the Happy 

Hands Preschool. These programs provide an outreach to our local community as is the duty of 

any Christian church. So in 2017, please consider your continued support of our church, its 

outreach and its Christian mission in the world. 
 

General Fund starting balance:   $4,269 
 

Receipts:                                       9,655 
 

Expenses:                                   12,499 
 

General Fund ending balance:      1,425 
 

Maintenance Fund Balance:        41,674  



RAINBOW COVENANT 
  

                      November Loose Change Sunday  (11/27/16) 
      
      Today is “Loose Change Sunday.” All loose change collected on the 
fourth Sunday of each month goes to support the Rainbow Covenant 
charities. For November, we are highlighting the blue band charity,     
Epworth Overnight Warming Center.  Epworth UMC hosts a year-round 
overnight warming center that serves 65 men every night of the year,   
providing food, sanitary facilities, and safe haven. Transitional support 
services are available.  Please place your loose change in the offering 
plate today to support their work. If you would like to make a larger         
offering to this specific charity, write “Epworth” on a pew envelope. Thank 
you for your support of the special ministries in the Rainbow Covenant. 

 N OV E M B R     2 0 1 6  

 
Thank You 

 

Thank you to Dale Janssen and        

everyone who helped make the Bonfire 

a success!  It was a wonderful evening 

of  food and fellowship.  We hope to 

see everyone next year for another 

bonfire! 



Books Available in the Library   By Kay Norfleet 

Handyman 

wanted                                                                                                                                                                           

We have widows in 
our church who 

may occasionally 
need help with 

household repairs:     
basic maintenance 
and grass cutting or 

snow shoveling.  
Ideally it could be a 

retired man with  
experience in  

building.  Please 
contact the church 

office at:             
630-257-5210 if 

you are  interested.   

  
ESL Tutoring 

Kay Norfleet has 
graciously       

offered to teach 
English as a   

second language                  
to anyone in 
need in our 

church family.   
If  you are       

interested, you 
can contact her 

at 630-257-6699. 

 
 

 

November 2016 book reviews 
 
The first book is of "Zipporah," donated by Carol Walter.  Zipporah was the wife of 

Moses.  It was a mixed marriage, she was from the land of Cush, located in southern Saudi 
Arabia and he was a Hebrew from Egypt.  She was black and he was white.  Yet what        
mattered most was the respect they gave to each other. He showed his care and concern for 
her and her family after their first meeting at the well. He had fled Egypt because he had     
angered the Pharoah, and he was new to her land.  Yet he remained and asked her father for 
her hand. Respect!  I believe that's the key word.  It applies all though out this book, and it 
ought to apply to how we treat others today. So, thank Carol for giving us this book. 

A small book, "PolitiGuide" is one I hope you will pay attention to BEFORE the   
national election on Nov. 8, and even after if this review doesn't get to you in time.  The   
chapters discuss abortion, capital punishment, the economy, gay marriage, global warming, 
gun control, healthcare, immigration, national security-all issues that should influence our way 
of thinking. As has been said, this time our choices will influence God's world.  We need to be 
good disciples. Right? Write or somehow get in touch with your congressmen. YOUR input is 
crucial. It is your duty as a good citizen to vote. 
That's a principle from the Bible and has been repeated by many. But you must be an         
INFORMED voter.  I hope that the material I have covered in the past two months and what 
you have been exposed to, what God has told you, will give you the prayer power to vote as 
He wishes. Franklin Graham has suggested, and I strongly agree, that we each take several 
minutes on the night before the election, Nov. 7, and pray for God's will to be done in the 
election. He said here’s my prayer—that whoever is put into the office of President of the 
United States of America will know that it was God who put them in that position and that 
they will have a fear and a reverence for the Lord. Please join me in continuing to pray because 
this election is the most critical in our lifetime. The next president will be in a position to pos-
sibly influence the Supreme Court—for good or for bad—more than any other president in 
history. 

The next book is Nicky (ALPHA speaker) Gumbel. (John Nelson donated the book 
to the church library.)  Nickey writes about all sorts of subjects which the Bible has written 
about. Homosexuality: Romans 1:32 "homosexual practice goes against God's created        
order."  The Apostle Paul condemns not only those who keep on doing these indecent acts, 
and those who approve of them. Human sexuality is confirmed by the Bible, but it is qualified. 
(So, hate the sin, but love the sinner.) Suffering: Man has free will.  God gave that to him in 
the garden.  However our suffering is often caused by that free will OR by the free will of oth-
ers. Suffering is something God uses to draw us closer. He does want only the best for 
us. Remember that. Illnesses often remind us that no matter how much we pray for healing, 
they will often endure.  But isn't it good that God will use our suffering to give us a better life. 
Believe! The freaks of nature, hurricanes and floods and such, can be lessened IF man built 
stronger buildings and retaining walls and used the money God has provided to take care of 
others-the Golden Rule. The relationship between science and religion. We must not forget 
the many Christian scientists who gave us the electromagnetic theory, gravity, pasteurization, 
antiseptic surgery...and the list goes on. Some scientists doubt the Intelligent Design...and God 
laughs as He proves it again and again. 
Several other subjects are pointed out as their relation to the Bible.  So interesting! 

The last book is "The Promise of Jesse Woods " by Chris Fabry, one of my favorite 
Christian authors. Matt Plumley's experience of growing up took place in Dogwood, West  
Virginia. It was, as was all of ours, probably, a time of fun and not-so-fun. Now he lives in the 
big city, Chicago.  A telephone call from a friend in Dogwood gets his attention and he returns 
to Dogwood. 
 



 

 

ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE NOVEMBER ACTIVITIES 

 

          Church Decorating 

 

We will be decorating the church for Christmas on 

December 4th
 
after the 9:30 a.m. service. There will be 

cookie and church decorating, craft making, music, and 

fellowship.  We welcome any youth who would like to 

play their instrument.  Please plan to stay for the Christmas 

Story! 

 

After Christmas we will use this time to fellowship with our own crafts or learn how 

to do new things.  This is a nice activity to move from home to home.  Other things 

we discussed making: Prayer shawls, pillows, garbage bag mats for the homeless. 

CHURCH NEWS November  2016 

Celebrate Thanksgiving with                     

Charlotte’s Potica 

 

Hand made pastry for all occasions! 

You can choose from cherry, apricot, 

raspberry, poppy seed, strawberry, 

cranberry nut, and  traditional nut.  

They are $16.00 each.  Orders are 

due by November 13th. Delivery will 

be on Sunday, November 20th after 

both services. The profits will  benefit 

the maintenance fund.   

If you have any questions, please call Marge Fox at                 

630-207-1151.  



 SUNDAY SCHOOL 9:30 A.M.  
  CHILDREN’S CLASSES:  Ages pre/k-5/6 

  JUNIOR HIGH:  Grades 6th—8th 

  BREAKFAST CLUB: High School freshman-senior  

  ADULT CLASSES:  In the Conference Room 

          Please come join us!  All are welcome! 

 

 . 

 

 

 

LUMC WELCOMES THE END OF FALL CONSTRUCTION 
 

 The Fall Construction season came to a successful conclusion as the west sidewalk was      

completed, the north walkway and garden walls were re-installed, and the east side garden area was 

covered with new sod. 

 This project would not have been successful without the help of many key volunteers. Al      

Janovyak spent countless hours on his bobcat preparing the earth and moving tons of stone and rock. 

Some of his equipment received damage that slowed down the effort, but Al’s repair skills got them 

back in working order as soon as possible. 

 Tom Kehr spent several days constructing the cement forms before the concrete arrived. He 

then  secured the concrete finishers who did a remarkable job after their regular working shifts. The 

quality of the new west sidewalk is a result of Tom’s skill and hard work. 

We had several volunteers who spent Saturday Sept. 24 installing the sod on the east side. Don    

Muggenborg, Tim Peraino, Dale Janssen, Tony Ferrazzi, Mike and Mihash Cheehy, Rob and April 

Lange, learned how to install sod due to the skillful directions of Al Janovyak. 

Dale Janssen spent hours cutting asphalt with a concrete saw and Tim Peraino spent countless hours 

supervising the Eagle Project installing the new north wall. Mark Hugelman worked alongside the 

Scouts as the wall began to take shape. 

Finally, each of the Trustees took shifts for 2 weeks watering the new sod to make sure it would take 

root. 

 Next spring we look forward to completing the sod on the west side, finishing some walls 

around the church, and helping resurface, restripe, and supervising the resurfacing of both of the   

parking lots. 

              We are blessed to have such wonderful volunteers in our church. 

 

WE WILL BE UPDATING OUR DIRECTORY WITH PICTURES! 
 

SPRC is working on updating our directory with    

pictures. Please submit a picture and any address 

changes by November 30th to the church office. 

    

For any further questions please contact the office 

or any SPRC member.                                                                                                                                             



*Baptism of Viktor Alexandru 

Talos 

*Care Bear Ministry 

*Church Bonfire 

*35 Fleece Blankets Made 

*Mark Huegelmann taking    

pictures for the directory 

*Trustees Hard Work 

*John Nelson & Craig Baxter 

for leading Alpha! 

*Fun Home Gatherings 

*Successful Church Family   

Surgeries 

  

Please let Pastor Oh know if you         

if are "home bound" or need a visit for 

those who are in the hospital.           

We are looking for people to prepare   

a home cooked meal and be with 

members when they have serious 

medical concerns-praying and          

providing support when needed.          

If you feel called to this ministry but are  

unable to cook, please donate gift 

cards from various places like Subway, 

Celina's or others in town, to distribute 

to members in need if Carebearers 

would not be able to provide a meal.  

Please consider this ministry       

prayerfully and contact :  
       

Church: 630-257-5210 

Expanding Care Bear 

Ministry 

 Coffee Fellowship   

November 20 

MONTHLY BLESSINGS  
AND JOYS 

Dana Patterson, MS and brain tumor 
Mason Patterson, surgery 
*Don Mueggenborg, knee replacement 
*Bonnie Flondor, knee replacement 

*Bill Curry, chemotherapy 
*Virginia Andersen, recovering 

Judy Olinger, lymphoma 
Marge Good, hip replacement 
Randy Daley, cancer 
Anna Palmer, brain tumor surgery 
Ken, bone cancer 
Dave & Julie, neurologist testing & support 
Victims of Hurricane Matthew 
Tyler Beemstboer, heart valve blockage 
Ed Ferrazzi, stent 
*John Kerins, surgery 
Sandra, auto immune disease 
Margaret Nielsen, fell/broke bones in wrist 
Jamie Davis, successful surgery 
Frank, knee replacement 
Kyle Kohler, non-hodgkin’s lymphoma  
*Sheila Farrer, endoscopy & colonoscopy 
*Don Farrer, Jr., tests for infection 
*Jason Kehr, cystic fibrosis/testing    
Lou Gunder, lymphoma 
Paulette (Varnon), early onset Alzheimer's & dementia 
Ellie Cuiching, clinical trial for cancer 

*Virginia, new adjustments 
Jim & Linda, hospital and dementia 
Lois, stage 3 cancer 
Jodie (Baxter), healthy pregnancy 
Marilyn Troyer, breast cancer 

Suzanne Moake, breast cancer 
*Bobbie Legan, healing from surgery 
Barbara Reynolds, stent 
Christine, double mastectomy on August 10th 
Kathy, cancer 
Sally, fighting lung cancer/husband for support 
Mary Daum, cancer spreading 
Angie Neitzel, two valve replacements, infection 
Melanie Foster, ovarian cancer 
Sandie Koelbel, lung and bone cancer, chemo 
Suebea Wright, recovering from surgery 
Phil, cancer 
MaryLou, peace and strength 
Ken Mackey, ALS testing 
Mary, cancer spread 
Kay, cancer 
Brian, fighting alcoholism 
Margie, heart issues 
Tom Ligman, pacemaker 
Sally, congenital heart failure, insurance 
Mason Walters, 10 yrs old, brain cancer 
Maureen Robinson, serious health issues  
LeeAnn Rolph, hemorrhage in brain 
Sue H., husband health issues 
Irene Johnson, heart attack 
Inge Goszczycki, dementia 
Brett Sharp, sepsis 
Joe Lahey, stem cell surgery                                                     
Bob Bacigalupo, new kidney       
  Dan Sorensen, healing in family                                                                                     
Joe Sigety, ALS symptoms worsening                                                                                          

MEANINGFUL MOMENTS WITH GOD 

 “Pray continually; give thanks in all circumstances for this is God’s will for you in Christ Jesus.”        
      1 Thessalonians 2:17-18 

Linda Kennedy 

Cris Kerins 

Sue Gergescz 

Mary Jane Nelson 

Wendy Myers 

Jana Stelter 

Mary Jane Sykes 

Joan Makinney 



Lemont United Methodist Church
  25 West Custer  

Lemont, Illinois 60439   
         Phone: 630-257-5210   

Return Service Requested 

 

 

                                   NEW WINE                                             

  November 2016 

WEBSITE Has Sermons 
http://lemontumc.org/video has a list of available sermons. Services are being recorded almost every week thanks 

to Erik and volunteers. If you would like a video of a part of the service, like a baptism or someone playing a song, 
please contact Paul Froehle. He can copy it to a DVD or flash drive as a computer or phone readable video file.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For those of you that might not be aware, we 

DO have a FB page. Please try and visit it 

regularly. As time goes on we will be posting 

more and more. 

There are actually 3 FB pages that were 

started, but the one you should be using has 

a picture of the sanctuary on it. 

I am one of the Admin's so bear with me 

while I get used to my new role. I will do my 

best but do not know all the rules and       

settings so be patient :) 

Marge Fox 

United Methodist   

Men 

 Saturday 
November 12 

8:00 a.m. 
 
Come and join us! The      

Lemont United Methodist Men 

(UMM)  w i l l  meet  i n            

Fellowship Hall at 8:00 am. 

Lemont UMM meets on the 

second Saturday of each 

month for breakfast.  

 

This group is made available 
for the fellowship of all the 
men of the church and all are 
w e l c o m e  t o  a t t e n d .            
Information about meeting 
dates and times are posted in 
the church calendar and    
bulletins. 

Primetimers   

Saturday  

November 19 

1:00 p.m. 
 

This is a group made up of 

adults 50  years and older. 

Primetimers meet monthly 

on the 3rd Saturday of 

each month with a potluck 

lunch at the church       

fellowship hall. Everyone 

brings a  favorite dish to 

share for an enjoyable 

afternoon. If you have any 

questions, please call: 

         Juanita Fick   

 630-257-7639  

 

AA Meetings 

 
AA Meetings are held in our church      

Fellowship Hall on Saturday         

evenings at 7:30 pm.  If you would 

like further information.  

   

 

 Please contact:  

Pat at (815) 274-4244  

The Hindu Clinic 
 

The Hindu Temple of Greater Chicago has offered 

the use of their clinic to anyone in need of medical 

help.  The clinic is open the first Sunday of the 

month from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.   

 

Their address is 10915 Lemont Road, Lemont and 

their phone number is 630-972-0300.  

http://lemontumc.org/video

